

St. Charles Parish

MARCUS M. LAMBERT COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT VI

January 27, 2011

Mr. Tim Miller Texas EquuSearch Mounted Search & Recovery P.O. Box 395 Dickinson, Texas 77539

Dear Mr. Miller:

It is always heart retching when tragedy strikes, but it seems increasing so when it involves a young and viable individual. I am sure that you and your family, more than anyone understands this statement.

I would like to thank you and your firm on the outstanding and time consuming efforts taken to find the body of Mr. Brian Reed, a resident of St. Charles Parish. I know that although his passing will be hard on the family, having the ability to bury and morn him will add closure for his family.

Please extend my sincere thanks and appreciation to the divers of the Madcon Corporation: I understand that you brought these individuals with you.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can ever be of assistance.

MARCUS M. LAMBERT COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT VI

MML/BJT:ag

Office St. Charles Parish P.O. Box 302 Hahnville, LA 70057 (985) 783-5000

Fax: (985) 783-2067

http://www.stcharlesparish-la.gov

Residence

Phone: (985) 287-0192 Fax: (985) 287-0194

Cell: (504) 273-3563 E-mail: mlambert@st-charles.la.us

E-mail: mlambert@stcharlesgov.net